
Street Department

After Hours Street & Water Emergency Numbers: (815) 985-8311 or (815) 985-8635

For Immediate Release: 
March 4, 2024

To Whom it may concern: 

Fehr Graham, the Village appointed engineer, is currently coordinating with the Illinois
Environmental Protection Agency on behalf of the Village of Winnebago to receive planning
approval for several water infrastructure improvement projects throughout various locations
within the Village. 

As part of the approval process, an archaeological survey was requested in order to determine
if any potential artifacts/cultural resources may be located within the project locations. Midwest
Archaeological Research Services (MARS) has been subcontracted through Fehr Graham to
complete the archaeological survey. MARS will be conducting shovel-probe tests within the
Village Right-of-Way throughout various streets in order to complete the requested
archaeological survey. MARS should be in the Village on either Sunday, March 10 or Monday,
March 11. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate and feel free to contact me
in the office at (815) 394-4700 and I will get back to you as soon as possible. 

Sincerely, 

Luke Ziegler
Staff Engineer

 

Recently, the Village completed this year's roadway maintenance project. Roads that were
included in the 2023 Roadway Maintenance Project:

Greenlee Court from Mitchell Drive to the Western cul-de-sac
Mitchell Drive from Greenlee Court to Jessica Trail
Jessica Trail from Mitchell Drive to Gregory Way (does not include the cul-de-sac)
Wallin Court from David Drive to the eastern cul-de-sac past Jarvis Drive
Jarvis Drive from Wallin Court to Hawkins Drive 

Associated Resolutions are 2023-05R and 2023-06R

https://www.villageofwinnebago.com/public-works/page/street-department


Snow

That time of year is coming up quick! Updates on snow parking can be found here but make
sure to subscribe to receive alerts and notifications for the most up to date information

Subscribe

Snow Removal Ordinance

No person shall park any motor vehicle on any street located within the corporate limits of the
Village of Winnebago after snow has fallen to a depth of two (2) inches or more until such time
as the snow has been plowed to the side of the street.  The Police Department of the Village of
Winnebago is authorized to cause the removal from the street of any vehicle parked in violation
of these provisions.

The owner and occupant of land abutting the street dedication or right of way upon which a
sidewalk exists shall keep and maintain such sidewalk free and clear of ice and snow.  Such
persons shall remove snow from such sidewalk within twelve hours after the cessation of any
snowfall.

When a snow emergency has been declared it will be posted on Channels WIFR, WREX, WTVO,
and WQRX.
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https://notifications.civicplus.com/il-winnebago/lists
https://www.villageofwinnebago.com/media/6256
https://www.villageofwinnebago.com/media/6261

